





AR83717

March 17, 2016

Her Worship Charlene Smylie Mayor Village of Wabamun PO Box 240 Wabamun AB TOE 2K0

Dear Mayor Smylie,

The Government of Alberta encourages strong working relationships between communities and regional approaches to municipal service delivery and supports regional and capacity building priorities through the Alberta Community Partnership (ACP) program.

Your partnership exemplifies this ideal and I am pleased to inform you that the Village of Wabamun has been approved for a grant of \$350,000 under the Intermunicipal Collaboration component in support of your Boat Launch Phase One Expansion project.

The conditional grant agreement will be mailed shortly to your chief administrative officer to obtain the appropriate signatures.

The provincial government looks forward to opportunities to celebrate your ACP-funded project with you and your municipal partners. I encourage you to please send invitations for these milestone events to my office. If you would like to discuss possible events and activities to recognize your ACP achievements, please contact Municipal Affairs Communications toll-free at 310-0000, then 780-427-8862, or at acp.grants@gov.ab.ca.

I congratulate the partnership on initiating this project, and I wish you every success in your efforts as we work together to strengthen Alberta communities.

Sincerely,

Hon. Danielle Larivee

Minister of Municipal Affairs

cc: Honourable Oneil Carlier, MLA, Whitecourt-Ste. Anne

Erin Babcock, MLA, Stony Plain

Trevor Horne, MLA, Spruce Grove-St. Albert

Mayor Rodney Shaigec, Parkland County

Shawn Patience, Chief Administrative Officer, Village of Wabamun

Rob McGowan, Interim Chief Administrative Officer, Parkland County